
 

Martin County West Connected to the Past, Celebrating the Present, Cultivating the Future 

February is School Board appreciation 
month in Minnesota. This month is designed 
to recognize the contributions that school 
board members make to their communities 
across the state. We at Martin County West 
Schools join school districts throughout 
Minnesota in saluting our local education 
leaders this month. .  
 

As a community, we elect school board 
members to govern our public education 
system. In these roles, they oversee 
multimillion dollar budgets which fund our 
school programs for more than 893,000 
students in approximately 2,000 schools. 
Their personnel decisions affect more than 
58,000 teachers and thousands of 
administrators and support workers. 
Locally, our MCW school board members 
have responsibility for a budget of over $10 
million dollars collected from taxpayers for 
the education of around 700 students in 
preschool to grade 12 by approximately 130 
employees.  
 

School board members are volunteer 
leaders responsible for adopting school 
district policy, approving curriculum, 
maintaining school facilities, and adhering 
to state and federal education law. Legal 
concerns and the complexities of school 

finance, including budgeting and taxation, 
require them to spend many hours in board 
training programs and personal study to 
enhance their understanding of these 
issues. 
 

As a staff person and parent, I have deep 
appreciation for the dedicated men and 
women who serve on our MCW school 
board. They have important decisions to 
make where the answers are not easy. 
Their willingness to wrestle with the issues 
before them and make the choices that are 
best for our students, staff, and community 
is a benefit to all of us.  
 

We salute the public servants of the Martin 
County West School Board whose 
commitment and 
civic responsibility make local control of 
public schools in our community possible: 
 

Laura Borchardt, Clerk 
Sarah Rohman, Chairperson 
Jeff Scholl, Vice Chairperson 
Darren Thate, Director 
Nathan Vrieze, Director 
Mark Wohlhuter, Treasurer 
Danielle Wilmes, Director  
 

In partnership for education,  
Cori Reynolds 

Dear Maverick Families,  

 

Important Dates: 
 

February 19—Presidents 
Day, No School 

February 22—K-12 
Conferences 4-8pm 

February 23—
Midquarter 

March 27—End of 3rd 
Quarter 

March 28-April 2—
Spring Break 

April 30—Midquarter 
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